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Transhipment of Food from U.S.A.

*769. Shri Shiva Chandra Jha: Will 
the Minister of Food and Agriculture
be pleased to state:

(a) whether in view of the closure 
of the Suez Canal, Government pro
pose to make arrangements for tran
shipment of food from USA through 
the land in the American  continent 
and then via Pacific route:

(b) if so. the steps proposed to he 
taken for expediting the shipment t’ia 

that route; and

(c) if not, what arc the difficulties?

The Minister of State fat the Minis
try of Food, Agriculture, Community 
Development and Cooperation  (Shri 
Aanasahlb Shinde): (a) to (cl. The 
immediate impact of the closure of 
the Sue* Canal with effect from the 
•th June. 1967 ha* been ©n the food

vessels which were on the high seas ok 
that date and were to come to Indian 
ports via the Suez Canal. The delay 
involved in the arrival of these vessels 
consequent on their re-routing via the 
Cape of Good Hope has affected the 
availabilities of foodgrains during the 
second half of the month of June and 
the first half of the month of July. 
There was no possibilty  of meeting 
these shortfalls from any source dur
ing this period because of the time fac
tor.  Even transhipment of food from 
USA through  the land route in the 
American continent to the Pacific Coast 
and the  shipments via  the Pacific 
route, as suggested, would not have 
made the arrivals of foodgrains pos
sible at Indian ports during the crucial 
period.

Famines

*770. Shrimati Sttshlla Bohatgi: Will 
the Minister of Food and Agriculture
be pleasê to stale:

(a) whether Government have ana
lysed the causes which have led to 
famines of unprecedented nature in 
the last few years; and

(b) if so, the steps taken to combat 

them?

Th« Minister of State in the Minis
try of Food, Agriculture, Community 
Development and Cooperation  (Shit 
Annasahlb Shinde): (a) No eleborate 
studies are considered  necessary to 
determine the causes of the serious 
scarcity conditions that developed in 
large parts of the country during 1985.
1966  and 19*7.  These were due to 
failure of rains and the consequential 
drought in the areas concerned.

(b)  The Central and State Govern
ments have organised extensive relief 
operations  to mitigate  the distress 
caused by drought and scarcity. Mea
sures are also Being taken to increasa 
agricultural production throughout the 
country including the areas that have 
suffered from drought In recent ye«a.




